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Present: Lisa Porreca (Chair), Fiona Crascall (HT), Nicky Loveless, Ian Belsey (Vice-Chair), Adam Johnson, Nick Hassall (Vice-Chair), Carl Watson, Bill Vennart, Neil Gault, Liz Parker
In attendance: Sarah Graham, Jo Brown (Items 1- 3a only), Jonathan Cane (Clerk)
	Item No.
	Purpose/description
	Action

	1


	Opening prayer

This was led by BV


	

	2
	Welcome and apologies for absence 

The Chair welcomed Sarah Graham, Senior Teacher, who will be attending alternate FGBs, and Jo Brown, who was attending to give a presentation on Maths in the School. 
No apologies received – all Governors present.


	

	3a
	Guest presentation by Jo Brown, Maths Subject Lead 
Miss Brown gave a presentation (copy attached to these minutes) to update governors as to progress with the Maths Mastery Curriculum. The key points highlighted were as follows:

· The “White Rose” Maths scheme was now central to Maths teaching in the school. It is widely used in Kent and other areas. Objectives are broken down into small steps, and the focus is on raising standards and expectations across the School
· Textbooks have been purchased for KS2 and supporting teacher resources for KS1

· Children learn to challenge themselves by moving on to more difficult problem-solving 

· Marking and feedback – children are responding well

· “Fluent in Five” – five minutes per day of building number fluency. Y5 and Y6 questioning is in the style of SAT paper

· Next steps: explicit learning of multiplication tables; children to reason and problem-solve with confidence; more mastery resources to support teachers and challenge children further

A governor commented that the basic requirement in terms of times tables was presumably to go home and learn them. Miss Brown agreed, and another governor then asked if it was a problem getting parents on board. Miss Brown replied that she is planning workshops for parents later this year. A governor asked regarding motivating teachers, as Maths was sometimes seen as “difficult”. Miss Brown replied that there had been no such difficulties, and indeed teachers were very enthusiastic about the new approach. 

Governors thanked Miss Brown for her excellent presentation.


	

	3
	Declaration of Business Interests

CW wished to advise that he is Treasurer of the PTFA. Governors noted his declaration and had no objections to him participating in the meeting.

	

	4
	Minutes of FGB meeting 16 January– for approval and signature

The Minutes were approved, and signed by the Chair


	

	5
	Matters arising from last FGB meeting/Action Points

No matters arising

	

	6
	Finance and Resources

SFVS – governors to review and send comments to Chair by end of play on Wednesday 14 March

	Governors

	7
	Governance 

Decision Planner (deferred from last meeting) – NL reported back to governors that she had reviewed and checked the Decision Planner document and had made only one small change, in line with NGA guidelines, to the policy regarding governor presence at staff interviews. It would now cease to be a requirement for governors to participate in staff interviews. There was one exception – the recruitment process for a Head Teacher must involve governors. Governors approved the new Decision Planner and NL would circulate the document to all members of the FGB.
Foundation Governor vacancy – Chair reported that she had been in touch with the Diocesan Office and that the search for a new Foundation Governor is ongoing. Chair also confirmed that the new LA Governor, Adrian Plowman, had decided to step down for personal reasons, so there is now a vacancy. A governor asked if the skills of current governors covered all the necessary areas, and the Chair suggested looking at the recent Skills Audit. Someone with a background in education would be ideal, especially as there was a gap in experience of Safeguarding. HT suggested putting vacancies out on Facebook and via other school communications. It was agreed to bring this matter forward to the May FGB.

KLZ – Kirsty would be setting up new school email addresses for governors very shortly, to comply with the GDPR legislation (effective 25 May).

GDPR – Sarah Graham is to be the new Data Protection Officer for the School, and would be attending a training course shortly, after which she will report back to governors.

Visits Plan -all governors now have dates in their diaries. Chair recommended spreading the dates out as much as possible, to avoid multiple visits then long gaps with none.

	NL
Clerk



	8
	School Improvement (to include HT Report, School Plan, monitoring visit reports, PP, Sports Premium, LA NOVs, H&S)

The HT report had been distributed prior to the meeting. The Chair asked if there were any questions, other than those already submitted via email.

There were no further questions at this time.

Raising the School Profile – BV mentioned that he had submitted an article for publication in the parish magazine, and that a plan had been drafted by Bethe Barber, who has useful experience in marketing. One of the proposals was to design and distribute A5 size cards promoting the School. BV suggested that the £100-150 cost be covered by Governing Body funds, and this was approved by governors. The Facebook page was proving popular, but BV was of the opinion that it could take up to two years to achieve results in terms of recruitment for the School. He would update governors further at the May FGB
Cheque signatories – it was noted that cheque signatories would need to be reviewed following the resignation from the FGB of A.Collings. BV offered to pursue with NatWest, and NG agreed to act as the second signatory. AJ agreed to manage the account.

SIP – HT reported that Fiona Wainde had been in school today and had been very happy with progress. A few SIP milestones were tweaked, but the overall aims were unchanged. FW had recommended specifying the name or position of those responsible for evaluating each area within the plan. The story since September must be told in detail. Governors were not required to re-approve the plan as there were no substantive changes. HT commented that tracking the impact of actions is key and updates must be added regularly.

Visit reports – no further questions 
Pupil Premium – nothing to report

Accelerated Reader – thanks were due to a parent, Mrs Watson, who has been coming into school to help with books. Two more tablets were needed for Classes 3-6, and more books were also required (1500 at present)

Note of Visit – Jenny Jones had visited, and the outcome was very positive, especially relating to books. 

The next item in this section was deemed to be confidential and is minuted separately.


	

	9
	SIAMs

Nothing to report at this time.

	

	10
	Data presentation

CW presented the latest data, commenting as follows:

· Y6 (at ARE) has been falling. HT commented that work is being done to address this issue, including learning mentoring with PP children.

· At risk only – Y6 is a source of concern

· End of year targets – getting closer, but a challenge in terms of the current position

· PP – Y6 has dropped T2 to T3 I terms of ARE (five children in this group). Y3 doing very well. PP are 50% SEN, so it may be an idea to separate SEN from PP in future reports.
· Is the gap closing? Not at present, unfortunately.

· Percentage ahead of expectations – fairly flat, especially Y6.

· Progress per class – good generally, especially in Maths. T1 starting point may have been over-optimistic in terms of data, but the effect of this will diminish as the School moves through the year

HT commented that it was very important to record progress in the light of teaching issues in recent years. When HMI return, they will see evidence of the improvements and the progress that have occurred. The expectation is that within two years, the average progress per class will be entirely “above the line” in all areas.
A governor asked about combined data for RWM – this is coming through now and will form part of the next report. HT asked governors to note the percentage of children making progress (see CIP Data section)


	

	11
	Governor Training & Development

EP reported that the Skills Audit has been completed by all the current governors and distributed, however, following the departure of AP, it may need to be reviewed again. Overall, governors felt that there was good cover skills-wise, 
Training – EP confirmed that feedback from recent courses has been collated and records updated. Governors were asked to let EP know of any training they complete in the rest of the year, with a view to sharing feedback with the governing body and also for the records. One of the points raised by Ofsted had been a reference to governor training in the areas of appraisal and salary progression. It was noted that the monitoring pairs would be addressing these issues. 
A governor asked if the HT had been booked onto the Kent HT Induction Programme. She had not, but did attend the HT Briefings regularly.


	

	12 
	Website

NG reported that he had asked a colleague unconnected with the School to “road test” the new site, and she had been impressed with how user-friendly it was. There was also a new checklist.
A governor mentioned that the governor business interests and attendance records needed to be updated and added to the website for compliance. Clerk to provide this information to the HT 
	Clerk



	13
	Policies
The Chair and IB had highlighted a number of areas for revision in the AUP, e-Safety, Pay & Reward and SEN policies, and will forward the changes to the HT for a redraft, to be approved at the May FGB.


	Chair, IB

Clerk

	14
	Good news from the school community
HT reported that the Co-Op had sponsored a new football kit. The AC&K team had narrowly lost in the semi-final to the eventual winners of the competition. The Co-Op would like some kind of involvement from the School at the store in the near future, and suggestions would be welcome. 

World Book Day was a great success, and everyone had really bought into the day in terms of dressing up.

Reading Challenge – 22 March in the Hub. Judges would be needed, and any governor interested should email the HT.

HT expressed her thanks to staff who had made such efforts to get into school during the recent challenging weather.. Attendance among the pupils had actually been remarkably good, given the atrocious conditions. 

	

	15
	Any other business
The first item under this section was deemed to be confidential and is minuted separately.

A governor asked if the School was prepared for the next HMI visit. HT responded that she was confident that all data, documentation, plans, books etc. are ready for the next visit, which is imminent. Although this visit is unlikely to cover governance, it might be useful for two or three governors to be available in case the inspectors wish to discuss strategic vision. 

A governor asked about district briefings, and the Chair encouraged governors to attend if at all possible, as these were a good source of information and provided excellent networking opportunities. The next is 08 May

HT advised that there had been a visit from the Diocese recently, and as a result two of the Values would need to be adjusted. “Happiness” will be changed to “Joy”, and “Creativity” to “Creation”, in line with the standard Christian values espoused by the Church. Governors agreed that the necessary changes should be made.

	

	16
	Confidentiality

Two items (8. and 15.) were deemed to be confidential and have been minuted separately.

The meeting closed at 8.55 pm


	

	17
	Date of next meeting:
8th May 2018 (NB not 15th as previously notified)

	

	
	Signed:                                                                                          Dated:
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